






































Signage Narrative for South Entrance Sign:
The reasons we need a variance for the south entrance of our church’s parking lot
is for the following reasons.

1. The line of site for vehicles becomes a non issue due to the fact

a. That the topography of where the sign will be is at a lower elevation
than the street.

b. There is enough driveway space for drivers to pull forward and
clearly see traffic on the street,

2. The use of property is very limited due to:

a. The city owns the property that would be the best location for the
sign.

h. Moving the sign to the other side of the driveway would cause it to
be placed so far from the entrance, if set back the 10 feet according
to code, that it would be useless at indicating our parking lot
entrance.

¢. The area we have to move the sign to has a significant drop in
elevation that would make it difficult for drivers to see it.

d. The street right of way, the curve in the road, and existing parking lot
limit the location of the sign if current code is enforced.

e. The current code would cause our sign to be at least 27 feet from the
entrance of the drive hindering the signs effectiveness and intent of
alerting drivers to the driveway of the church.

3. If allowed the 1 foot variance the sign would:

a. Belocated closer to the driveway on the church’s property enabling
the sign to be more effective in alerting of the entrance.

b. Would not impede the line of site because of

i. the lower elevation in the topography
ii. the ability for drivers to pull past sign in the driveway to see
traffic.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter.

Pastor Steven Amaro



Battle Creek Zoning Board of Appeals
Staff report for the May 11, 2021 Meeting

To: Zoning Board of Appeals
From: Eric Feldt, Planning/ Zoning Coordinator, AICP, CFM
Date: May 3, 2021

Subject: Variance request Z-06-21, Assembly of God, 800 S. 24" Street, to exceed the
maximum size for a wall sign in a residential district.

Summary

The petition, Pastor Steven Amaro, Assembly of God, requests a variance from Section 1263.08
of the City of Battle Creek zoning code to exceed the maximum allowed size for a wall sign at
800 S. 24™ Street located in a residential district. All signs on the property are being updated
with a new logo ‘Journey Church’. The subject wall sign is being replaced with a larger one to
improve visibility from S. 24™ Street.

Figure 1. The subject site is located south of W. Columbia Avenue along the west side of S. 24® Street; it
is also located east of the Lakeview Middle School grounds. Aerial photograph map provided by City of
Battle Creek, taken April 2020 (approx.).
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